Parent Council Meeting Minutes March 15, 2022

Members Present: Sarah Jane Nicoll, Marit Ortega, Kelly Anderson, Jennifer Doschadis, Christina Oliver, Katie Schad, Kris Lawrence-Schumann, Dena Heen, Deb Dingmann

Members Present on Zoom: Jason Haehn, Mark Donlin, Sol Sukut, Ann Herold, Lisa Drong, Deb Streit, Heather Sukut, David Werschay, Molly Werschay, Shannon Petrosky, Joy Doke, Angie French, Kristin O'Donnell, Laura Pfannenstein, Dedric McBroom

The meeting was called to order by the Co-President, Sarah Jane Nicoll. She led the group in prayer.

Agenda: Agenda was reviewed. Katie Schad motioned to approve the agenda. Kelly Anderson seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Secretary's Report: Report was reviewed. Katie Schad motioned to approve the minutes, which were submitted by Jennifer Doschadis. Christina Oliver seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report: Kris Lawrence-Schumann presented the treasurer's report. The current balance is \$6,195.24. Kelly Anderson made a motion to approve the report. Katie Schad seconded the motion. Motion carried.

New Business:

Kris Lawrence-Schumann noted that in previous years the Parent Council donated \$300 towards a Celebration of Seasons gift basket. She made a motion to change the previously approved \$250 to \$300. Katie Schad seconded the motion. Motion carried. Kris also noted that in the past the Parent Council donated money towards prom and the senior graduation party. Ann Herold suggested being proactive and putting a cap on the amount of money given to these events since requests usually come at the last minute. Kris Lawrence-Schumann made a motion for the Parent Council to donate a maximum of \$500 towards each event (prom and senior graduation party). Ann Herold seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Mark Donlin suggested a monetary award be given to a teacher/support staff who exemplifies Christ and the school's mission during the student's time at Cathedral. It was suggested that just seniors vote and maybe the award could be handed out during the senior award ceremony. The discussion was tabled due to time constraints and will be put on April's agenda.

Sarah Jane Nicoll led the 9th grade class for Cathedral staff appreciation treats in February. They had Valentine's cupcakes and goodies. Ian Pfeiffer is leading the 8th grade class for March. She is planning a Mexican Fiesta lunch. Christina Oliver volunteered to lead the 7th grade class for April. Kris Lawrence-Schumann talked with Candace Waldoch about how to ensure that the kitchen staff gets to participate in the appreciation lunch. Candace said that setting up by 10 am will ensure this.

In regards to the Parent Council executive board for 2022-2023, most members are willing to maintain their current position, unless others want to be involved. The board will need a new treasurer next year. Contact Sarah Jane Nicoll if you are interested.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by Sarah Jane Nicoll. It was followed by guest speaker Scott Warzecha, who gave an overview of CCS.

The next meeting is scheduled for: April 12th at 11:30 am.

Respectfully submitted by: Jennifer Doschadis, Parent Council Secretary